I hope your winter has gone well and that spring ends up being right around the corner. ltis
time to start thinking about Softball season once again.

Please mark your calendars for the following dates:

Meet and Greet/Rules Clinic-Wed Mar 26th, 7 pm
Pre-test night/rules clinic-Wed Apr 23rd, 7 pm

Test night/schedule night/rules clinic-Wed 4/30, 7 pm

All meetings will be held at Edgewood Golf Course restaurant. Just as a reminder, you only
need 1 rules clinic. Pre-test nightis an optional night for those who want to go over the test
prior to test night.

I have forwarded you the email from RC at the state that most of you received in

January. Registration instructions are contained there. You may start registering right
away. Remember you only need Safesport if you are working a National Tournament or will
be working ANY level of fastpitch or youth ball. The only difference this year is that once
you pay your fee and consent to the background check, you will receive an email. When
you open this email, it will take you to the information you need to fill out to complete your
background check.

More information will be coming out shortly, but everything looks to be very similar to past
years. Please plan on the Meet and Greet as Fargo USA Softball will once again be
providing food and beverages for us that night.

Thanks and | look forward to seeing everyone in a little under a month,

Koby Pennick
Fargo USA Umpire Coordinator
North Dakota USA DUIC

701-361-0523



